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Policy: Naming Library Buildings and Spaces
Introduction
The Cadott Community Library Board of Trustees is responsible for naming any portion of the library facility. This allows opportunities to recognize and honor individuals, businesses, and groups; helps to build relationships between the Library, our communities and supporters; and provides for funding to support Cadott Community Library buildings, facilities and rooms. 

Policy

The Board of Trustees reserves the right for final approval to name its facilities and assets in recognition of individuals, companies, organizations, or other entities who have made significant contributions to the library. In establishing this policy, the Library Board reserves the right to decline the offer of any contribution of money, property, or other asset when the entity offering the contribution professes values not in alignment with the Library’s vision, mission, values, and goals. Recognition that may be considered: 
a. Outstanding service to the Library

b. Significant financial or other contributions

The procedures and the levels of financial support are determined by the Library Board of Trustees.  

In the case of a building to be named as a result of a substantial gift for construction or renovation of the facility, 

a. The gift shall be in an amount which will either

i. Fund the total cost of the project to be named or

ii. Should exceed 70 percent of the fundraising cost of construction or renovation if it is to be named exclusively for the donor or

iii. If portions of the building are to be named in recognition of other individuals, yet the building will still bear a single name, the donor for which the building is named will have provided a gift exceeding 50 percent of the fundraising cost of construction or renovation.

The Library Board of Trustees Criteria

When the Board chooses to accept the gift of a donor (or donors) who requests naming rights and who contributes a significant portion of the total project costs, including construction, equipment, furnishings, and collections for the building. 

Naming opportunities within the library facility should be identified by the Library Board of Trustees and include such areas as meeting rooms, reading lounges, gardens, or other interior and exterior spaces.
Physical Display of Commemorative Philanthropic Opportunity

 The physical display of the commemorative philanthropic name shall be negotiated on a case-by-case basis and approved by the Library Board of Trustees. 
Termination of Commemorative Philanthropic Opportunity

In the event of this policy or any specific agreement entered into being breached, the parties may terminate the Commemorative Philanthropic Naming Agreement, under the following conditions: 

a. Identification that the designation constitutes a significant challenge to the Library’s reputation. 

b. Failure to fulfill the pledge commitments over the agreed to period of time or where there is no satisfactory commitment to the revised pledge terms, or

c. By donor request, in writing, to remove the name from the library property.

Agreements

Each Commemorative Naming Opportunity will be defined through an agreement between the Library Board of Trustees and the Donor or Corporation on a one-to-one basis. 

